STATE OF TEXAS
COUNTY OF FORT BEND

CITY OF RICHMOND

The City Commission for the City of Richmond, Texas met in special session on May
2,2011 at 4:30 P. M., with the following members present:

HILMAR G. MOORE, MAYOR
BILL DOSTAL, COMMISSIONER
GARY GILLEN, COMMISSIONER

Mayor Moore called the meeting to order at 4:30 p. m. City Manager Vela gave a brief
history of the Community Policing Program. Community Policing Awards were presented to
John Sanchez, Gary Pochyla and Karen Carr for assisting with an emergency in progress.

The Commission discussed House Bill 2902. Mayor Moore entertained a motion to
pass a resolution opposing the passage of House Bill 2902. Resolution 06-2011-Opposing the
Passage of House Bill 2902 was approved by a two to one vote; Moore and Dostal for, Gillen
against.

The Commission reviewed a variance request from Del Webb for reducing the front
building line from twenty-five feet to twenty feet along the cul-de-sac street, Cleistes Lane, Del
Webb-Richmond Section 2. Commissioner Gillen made a motion to grant a variance for Lots 19
through 24, which are in the bubble of the cul-de-sac, and deny the request for the variance on
Lots 18 and 25 because these two lots front on the straight part of the street. Commissioner
Dostal seconded and the vote was unanimous to grant the variance for Lots 19 through 24 and
deny the variance for Lots 18 and 25.

The Commission reviewed Change Order No. 4 for Richmond Regional Wastewater
Expansion for additional telescoping valves. Commissioner Dostal made a motion to approve
the change order, Commissioner Gillen seconded and the vote was unanimous to approve
Richmond Regional Wastewater Expansion Change Order No. 4 in the amount of $14,484.00.

The Commission reviewed Change Order No. 3 for Richmond Regional Wastewater
Expansion for additional conduits. Commissioner Dostal made a motion to approve the change
order, Commissioner Gillen seconded and the vote was unanimous to approve Richmond
Regional Wastewater Expansion Change Order No. 3 in the amount of $15,872.00.

The Commission discussed the City’s new automated garbage system using poly

carts.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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